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Meetings	are	held	on	the	first	Wednesday	of	the	month	(except	in	January	when	it	 is	held	on	the	second	
Wednesday,	and	the	AGM	in	September	which	is	a	dinner	function).	 	 Meetings	are	held	at	Warradale	Hall	
in	Lansdale	-	7.45pm	for	an	8.00pm	start.	

	

Please	forward	all	Magazine	Articles	to:	 	 kbatten@bigpond.net.au	
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ABOUT THE CLUB 
	

	 WANNEROO	WANDERERS	4WD	CLUB	INC	

	

The	Wanneroo	Wanderers	4WD	club	is	an	enthusiastic	group	of	people	who	have	
banded	together	to	enjoy	4WD	trips	and	excursions	while	conserving	the	natural	
bush	ecology.	

Club	membership	comprises	families	and	individuals	of	all	ages.	The	range	of	club	activities	caters	for	the	
novice	 as	 well	 as	 the	 experienced	 drivers.	 Activities	 include	 social	 functions,	 day	 drives,	 weekend	 and	
extended	trips	both	on	and	off	road	at	various	times	during	the	year.	

Club	members	use	a	range	of	camping	options	from	tents,	troopies,	camper	trailers	and	caravans.	The	club	
has	no	preference	to	the	make	of	4WD	vehicle	owned.	Personal	and	vehicle	safety	during	club	events	is	of	
the	utmost	importance.	Where	possible	proposed	trips	are	thoroughly	planned	and	surveyed	in	advance.	

	

The	 club	 is	 an	 affiliated	member	 of	 the	WA	$WD	association	 and	we	 support	 the	 aim	 to	 promote	 4WD	
vehicle	 owners	 as	 responsible,	 community	 spirited	 people	 concerned	 with	 conservation	 and	 the	
environment.	

The	club	Meets	at	the	Warradale	Community	Centre,	Warradale	Terrace,	Lansdale	on	the	first	Wednesday	
of	each	month	except	for	January	when	it	is	held	on	the	2cnd	Wednesday	commencing	at	7:45pm.	

Visitors	are	always	welcome	to	attend	meetings	and	club	events.	Prospective	members	are	encouraged	to	
attend	two	club	meetings	and	two	club	activities	before	applying	for	membership.	

	

If	you	wish	to	obtain	further	information	about	the	club,	please	feel	free	to	contact	us	at	 	

Wanneroo	Wanderers	4WD	Club	Inc.	

PO	Box	414	

Wanneroo	WA	6065	
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EDITORIAL 
 

	

Congratulations	to	Michelle	&	Graeme	on	the	birth	of	Florence.	 	

I	think	you	might	need	a	bigger	car!	

This	quarter	saw	our	usual	New	Years	brunch	and	Australia	Day	Long	weekend	at	Ken	and	Linda’s	
and	 to	 all	 accounts	was	 a	 huge	 success.	Our	 thanks	 to	 Ken	&	 Linda	 for	 once	 again	hosting	 this	
event.	This	was	 followed	by	 the	Valentines	night	 social	event	at	Ron	&	Angies,	Point	Road	 long	
weekend	 and	 the	 crabbing	 weekend.	 Some	 great	 events.	 Our	 thanks	 to	 the	 trip	 leaders	 and	
organisers.	

	

Kym	Batten	

Editor	

Wanneroo	Wanderers	Magazine	

	

kbatten@bigpond.net.au	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

  

NULLABOR	HUMOUR	
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TRIP & SOCIAL REPORTS 

New	Year’s	Brunch	

By	Archie	Lind	

Sunday	Jan	15th,	2017	

The	New	Year’s	Brunch	event	started	quite	a	few	years	ago.	With	many	club	members	travelling	
away	over	the	Christmas/New	Year	period,	larger	events	were	hard	to	arrange	during	that	time.	

So,	this	was	a	laid-back	way	for	the	
less-lucky	people	to	get	together	and	
ease	into	the	new	year.	 	 For	the	first	
few	years	it	was	held	by	the	beach	at	
Waterman’s	Bay	but	as	numbers	
dropped	over	the	years	we	decided	a	
change	of	venue	was	called	for.	As	
several	members	and	past	members	
had	moved	(a	long	way)	south	of	the	
river	over	the	years,	we	decided	to	give	
Falcon	Bay	near	Mandurah	a	try	
(obviously	for	selfish	reasons	of	
course!).	It	proved	a	very	popular	move	
and	the	event	was	well	supported.	 	
The	main	issue	is	that	January	is	

normally	very	hot	and	even	though	it	was	on	the	beach	and	we	had	several	gazebos,	lack	of	shade	
was	a	bit	of	a	problem.	So,	after	a	couple	of	years	we	again	changed	venue.	 	

This	year’s	brunch	was	held	at	the	new	Egret	
Point	Park	on	the	Peel	Estuary	just	under	the	
Mandurah	Bypass	bridge.	The	park	was	created	
as	part	of	a	new	housing	estate	and	is	probably	
the	nicest	picnic	place	anywhere	in	the	Peel	
region.	There	are	plenty	of	grassed	areas	with	

large	shady	trees,	new	toilets,	gazebos,	bbqs,	
walking	paths,	exercise	stations	and	a	huge	
children’s	playground.	There	are	even	table	
tennis	tables	and	hammocks.	And	all	right	on	
the	waterfront	where	you	can	swim,	fish	or	
launch	a	kayak.	
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Again,	the	event	was	well	supported	with	about	20	club	members	and	visitors	attending	even	
though	it’s	a	good	hour’s	drive	on	a	Sunday	morning.	The	weather	was	perfect	and	luckily,	we	
managed	to	get	there	early	to	reserve	the	largest	gazebos	before	the	(other)	locals	arrived.	There	
were	lot	of	yummy	breakfasts	and	bbq	brunches	consumed,	and	even	a	bottle	of	bubbly	or	two.	 	

The	water	was	well	used	for	swimming	
and	kayaking	by	Simons	and	Mira’s	
children	but	poor	Lesley	only	managed	
to	catch	one	old	demented	looking	crab	
in	her	drop	nets.	The	table	tennis	and	
playground	also	proved	very	popular	but	
the	black	rubber	hammocks	were	at	tad	
too	hot	to	use	out	in	the	sun.	

It	seems	everyone	enjoyed	the	new	
venue	and	stayed	for	quite	a	few	hours.	
So,	I	think	we	will	probably	repeat	the	
event	here	again	next	year.	Unless	of	
course	we	end	up	with	a	new	social	
secretary	that	lives	in	the	northern	suburbs!!!	

	

	

Valentines/Pool	Party	

Saturday,	February	18	 	
Ron	&	Angela's	 	
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The	day/evening	started	sometime	
after	4PM	 	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

The	first	game	was	String	through	your	
clothes	followed	find	the	water	bottle	in	
the	pool	and	bobbing	apple	in	the	pool	I	
think	the	dogs	got	more	apples	than	the	
contestants	
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Much	merriment	and	laughter	ensured!	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

Kym	and	Glenda	arrived	in	time	for	the	bobbing	apple	game	after	a	marathon	
drive	from	the	other	side	of	Norseman.	(Such	commitment)	
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The	next	game	involved	a	couple	of	balloons	tied	
around	your	ankles	and	then	trying	to	pop	each	
other’s	balloons.	Some	contestants	were	having	
trouble	with	the	balloons	popping	when	they	touched	
the	grass.	A	bit	of	deflation	was	required	and	the	
games	began,	complete	with	strategy	and	cheating.	
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A	BAR	B	Q	followed	with	the	usual	Wanneroo	Wanderers	accompaniment	of	food	followed	by	
club	supplied	deserts	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

After	desert	Angela	and	Barb	had	seconds	which	was	delivered	in	what	can	only	be	described	as	
the	best	food	fight	ever.	More	Laughter.	
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The	next	round	of	games	commenced	after	Angela	and	Barb	cleaned	themselves	up.	

These	included,	Pin	the	lips	on	the	frog,	Swing	the	potato,	Pass	the	parcel.	

Again.	strategy	and	cheating	was	required.	
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Thanks	to	Ron	&	Ang	for	hosting	the	event.	

Thanks	to	Marion	for	the	decorations	
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Australia	Day	Long	Weekend	2017	

By	Karen	and	Archie	Lind	
	
Hosts	-	Ken	&	Linda	Zeffert	 	
	
	
I	know	that	I	mention	this	a	lot	BUT	we	truly	
are	blessed	to	have	club	members	who	have	
properties	where	we	can	gather	as	a	club	for	
events	such	as	this.	

	
Some	members	decided	to	have	an	extra	day	
camping	before	getting	to	Pemberton.	 	
Keith	and	Marian	did	some	research	and	
found	Norm	Lindsay	Reserve	near	
Greenbushes.	 	 It’s	a	large	well	treed	
camping	area	with	a	swimming	hole,	
boardwalks,	toilet	block,	and	even	a	kid’s	
playground.	And	importantly	–	Free.	Six	caravans	arrived	at	this	lovely	setting	with	a	very	refreshing	
pool/dam	for	swimming	in.	 	
As	it	was	quite	warm/hot	a	number	of	us	put	on	our	bathers	and	hit	the	water........beautiful.	 	 It	was	hard	
to	get	out	but	happy	hour	was	calling......and	WW	can’t	miss	happy	hour,	can	they?	

The	next	morning	everyone	decided	that	their	morning	
bath	would	again	be	in	the	pool/dam.	It	was	still	hard	to	
get	out	but	morning	tea	was	calling.........and	WW	can’t	
miss	morning	tea,	can	they?	
And	of	course,	we	were	already	awake	early	anyway	as	
Keith	had	a	flat	tyre	on	his	caravan	and	decided	to	use	
an	air	compressor	as	a	morning	wake	up	alarm.	
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Wednesday	saw	
most	of	the	
members	arrive	
at	Ken	and	
Linda’s	property;	
this	was	one	of	
the	biggest	
turnouts	we	have	
ever	had	with	32	
members	and	2	
guests.	 	 This	is	a	
testament	to	how	much	our	members	love	coming	here.	
	
It	was	a	reasonably	quiet	night	up	on	the	deck	easing	our	way	into	the	weekend.	A	few	of	the	boys	decided	
to	sample	some	single	malt	scotches	and	dribble	on	about	the	merits	of	the	different	styles	-	smoky,	peaty,	
sweet.	Who	cares,	as	long	as	there	is	a	bottle	with	the	cork	out!	
	
Thursday	saw	a	number	of	us	head	into	Pemberton	town	for	the	free	Australia	Day	breakfast	and	
community	awards	presentations.	 	 Always	a	good	breakfast	here	with	bacon,	sausage,	eggs,	toast,	tea	and	
coffee.	We	have	attended	these	events	each	year	and	marvel	at	the	generosity	of	the	town	to	its	visitors.	 	

A	few	of	us	headed	down	to	the	town	swimming	pool	
to	help	the	local	organisers	set	up	the	floating	stage	
for	the	afternoon	concert	artists.	It	all	went	very	well	
until	Keith	leaned	over	the	edge	of	the	stage	and	

watched	his	sunglasses	disappear	into	the	cold	murky	
water.	 	 Of	course,	that	was	hilarious	to	the	rest	of	
us,	especially	as	he	had	asked	Marian	to	hold	in	
normal	glasses	but	forgot	that	his	sunglasses	were	up	
on	his	hat!!	 	 I	think	it	took	longer	to	retrieve	the	
glasses	than	it	did	to	set	up	the	stage.	
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Later	in	the	afternoon	we	headed	back	to	the	town	swimming	pool	for	the	evening	concert	and	pumpkin	
rolling	competition.	A	number	of	our	members	put	their	hands	up	to	try	the	pumpkin	rolling;	apparently,	it	
isn’t	as	easy	as	it	looks!	 	

Spectators	become	targets	as	the	pumpkins	
head	towards	the	finish	line,	as	Bob	and	Lesley	
found	out	as	they	sat	quietly	on	a	hay	bale	at	the	
side	of	the	track.	 	 It	was	almost	as	if	the	pumpkins	
had	built	in	radars/magnets	directing	them	
towards	Bob	and	Lesley.	Just	as	well	you	are	both	
nimble	enough	to	get	out	of	the	way.	The	music	on	
offer	was	also	very	good	with	a	number	of	the	
crowd	joining	in	with	the	singing.	Ice	creams	and	
scones	with	jam	and	cream	were	also	popular.	
	

	

Back	at	camp	after	the	concert	and	festivities,	a	number	of	brave	souls	participated	in	the	Australia	Day	
Quiz.	 	 With	lots	of	questions	in	many	different	categories	there	was	a	chance	for	everyone	to	
excel...........or	so	I	thought!	 	 	
How	was	it	that	Keith	and	Marian	didn’t	know	the	answer	to	EVERY	Country	and	Western	music	question?	 	
How	could	Ray	Z	know	so	little	about	his	place	of	birth?	 	 How	can	so	many	people	talk	nonstop	during	the	
quiz?	
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There	were	a	number	of	prizes	with	Janet	(Linda’s	sister)	coming	first,	Linda	second	(obviously	 	
they	are	a	genius	family),	Sue	&	David	third,	Marlyn	fourth	and	Ray	Z	last.	Hopefully	Donna’s	photo	will	be	
printed	showing	Ray	wearing	his	prize	of	a	mankini.	 	 A	lot	of	laughs	were	had	during	the	night	and	I’m	
sure	a	fair	bit	of	cheating	went	on	but	all	in	the	name	of	a	good	time.	
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Friday	saw	a	number	of	the	group	head	out	for	
some	4WDing.	Eight	cars	in	all	trundled	out	
along	the	Vasse	Hwy	and	turned	off	towards	the	
infamous	Cailcup	sand	dune.	 	 The	track	was	a	
little	soft	in	places	and	eventually	a	few	of	us	
had	to	let	a	second	lot	of	air	out	to	negotiate	a	
couple	of	short	sharp	sand	hills	on	the	approach	
to	the	dunes.	Steve,	Alan	and	Paul	stopped	at	
the	top	of	Cailcup	hill	which	made	it	a	bit	
crowded	with	another	group	already	there,	so	
the	other	5	cars	headed	straight	down	the	dune.	
It’s	certainly	a	lot	easier	going	down	than	up	the	
hill	that’s	for	sure.	Just	before	the	little	hill	
about	halfway	down	the	dune,	the	track	had	lots	
of	offset	ruts	which	made	the	cars	and	
occupants	wobble	around	side-to-side	like	jelly	
on	a	plate	and	gave	us	all	a	great	laugh.	 	
The	5	of	us	waited	at	the	bottom	of	the	hill	for	
the	others	but	heard	Steve	over	the	radio	with	
an	ominous	warning.	“Alan,	don’t	move!!”.	“No,	
I	can	get	it	out	of	here”	he	replied.	Steve	came	
back	again,	“Alan,	don’t	move	at	all!!”.	 	
Somehow	Alan	had	managed	to	get	his	Troopy	
bouncing	sideways	over	the	corner	of	the	middle	
hill	and	was	half-hanging	in	mid-air.	Alison	was	
obviously	shaken	and	scared	to	be	looking	out	
with	nothing	but	blue	sky	to	see.	Paul	and	Steve	attached	winches	to	the	Troopy	to	prevent	it	sliding	over	
and	managed	to	extract	Alison	from	the	car.	It	became	quite	an	exercise	in	recovery	with	the	weight	of	the	
Troopy	and	the	sand	so	much	that	it	just	pulled	the	recovery	vehicles	forward.	Another	car	came	along	and	
used	their	winch	as	an	anchor	to	the	first	vehicle	and	they	managed	to	pull	the	Troopy	back	to	safety.	 	
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The	rest	of	us	decided	that	it	was	taking	so	long	that	morning	tea	was	in	order	while	we	listened	to	the	
recovery	going	on	over	the	radio.	More	delicious	homemade	cakes	and	biscuits	were	devoured.	Eventually	
we	were	all	at	the	bottom	of	the	hill	but	I’m	sure	Alison	needed	a	stiffer	drink	than	a	cup	of	tea.	Luckily	
Kerri	had	a	Mintie	lolly	in	the	car	which	was	appropriately	presented	to	Alan	for	his	morning	tea!!	
	
After	that	we	made	our	way	onto	the	beach	and	headed	towards	Warren	river	mouth	(except	for	Bruce	
who	turned	left	instead	of	right!	Thank	goodness	for	CB	radios).	The	weather	on	the	beach	was	fantastic,	
not	the	usual	sea	gale	that	we	are	normally	greeted	with	down	there.	We	parked	up	by	the	river	and	had	
lunch	while	Rufus	chased	the	ball	non-stop.	
The	afternoon	saw	us	heading	south	and	eventually	crossing	the	mouth	of	the	creek.	It	was	shallow	and	
firm	but	flowing	quite	fast.	The	breaking	waves	were	coming	up	the	beach	into	the	creek	at	the	same	time.	
Most	people	managed	to	time	the	crossing	ok	but	a	couple	managed	to	generate	quite	a	big	splash	when	
hitting	an	incoming	wave	-	All	part	of	the	fun.	By	mid-afternoon	we	managed	to	locate	the	start	of	the	
Summertime	Track	and	were	soon	on	our	way	homewards.	The	masses	of	kangaroo	paws	and	other	
wildflowers	was	one	of	the	biggest	displays	we	ever	seen	and	they	were	obviously	enjoying	the	unusual	
summer	weather	conditions.	 	 That	track	always	seems	to	take	forever	to	cover	but	eventually	made	it	
back	to	the	highway.	A	final	coffee	stop	while	we	pumped	up	tyres	and	then	was	onto	the	highway	with	us	
looking	forward	to	a	very	cold	beer	and	the	big	dinner	planned	for	dinner	that	night.	
	
Meanwhile	back	at	the	ranch	the	rest	of	us	had	a	super	lazy	day.	Late	showers,	copious	cups	of	tea,	coffee	
and	snacks	at	different	sites,	lazy	lunch	followed	by	little	naps	and	then	preparation	for	happy	hour.	A	
perfect	day	in	the	life	of	Karen!!	
	
That	night	we	had	a	massive	shared	meal	with	everyone	contributing	so	many	delicious	dishes	in	true	WW	
style.	Feasting,	drinking	and	laughing	are	what	the	club	does	best.	And	all	of	those	things	went	well	on	into	
the	night.	A	great	end	to	a	great	day.	
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Saturday	–	Mark	and	Ray	tried	to	summon	up	a	cricket	game	to	promote	traditional	Aussie	activities	but	
didn’t	get	a	lot	of	takers.	Perhaps	people	might	have	come	closer	if	Ray	hadn’t	been	wearing	that	
mankini......	
After	a	lazy	breakfast	and	relaxed	
morning	most	of	us	headed	off	to	
Hidden	River	winery	to	celebrate	
Marlyn’s	birthday.	The	food	was	
fantastic	and	despite	being	over	30	of	
us,	we	were	all	served	in	double	quick	
time.	The	staff	looked	after	us	very	well	
and	they	even	let	the	dogs	come	along	
at	their	own	special	table	to	help	with	
the	celebrations.	 	 A	return	visit	is	a	
must!	 	
	

	
	
	
	
It	was	another	wonderful	warm	day	down	in	Pemberton,	certainly	the	best	
long	spell	of	good	weather	we’ve	had	down	there	that	we	can	remember.	
So,	a	trip	to	Big	Brook	Dam	was	called	for	a	refreshing	swim	and	relax	in	the	
shade	of	the	beautiful	Karri	trees.	
	
That	night	we	had	the	traditional,	if	belated,	Australia	Day	barbeque	with	
lots	of	yummy	Aussie	lamb	and	other	tasty	steaks	and	snags.	Vegetarians	
don’t	waste	your	time	here!	
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Sunday	 	
A	number	of	the	members	decided	on	an	easy	sightseeing	drive	today;	driving	along	the	picturesque	(but	
dusty)	Heartbreak	Trail	and	a	few	other	nearby	areas.	 	 	
A	visit	to	wineries	is	always	a	bonus	and	we	dropped	into	Donnelly	River	winery	and	Silkwood	winery	on	
our	way	back	to	camp.	 	 A	number	of	bottles	of	wines	were	purchased	and	some	even	enjoyed	that	night.	
The	young	Brazilian	couple	on	their	honeymoon	that	came	into	the	tasting	room	at	Donnelly	River	must	
have	wondered	what	they	had	stumbled	into.	I	think	we	spent	so	much	time	talking	to	them	and	asking	
about	their	travels,	they	hardly	had	a	chance	to	sample	any	wines.	 	
Unfortunately,	the	avocados	were	not	in	season	due	to	the	strange	summer	weather	we’ve	had	this	year.	 	
On	Linda’s	recommendation,	we	stopped	in	at	the	huge	strawberry	farm	on	the	way	back.	At	the	rear	is	the	
packing	shed	with	dozens	of	backpackers	hard	at	work.	Any	strawberries	not	quite	up	to	standard	are	put	
in	large	boxes	and	sold	off	for	$10.	We	calculated	there	was	the	equivalent	of	at	least	20	punnets	in	the	
box	so	they	were	fantastic	value.	And	we	couldn’t	tell	why	they	were	rejected.	They	were	big	and	delicious	
and	plenty	to	share	around	the	whole	camp.	
	
Monday	
As	with	any	great	event	it	must	come	to	an	end	and	today	saw	everyone	leave	after	having	had	a	
wonderful	time.	 	
	
As	sad	as	it	is,	it	seems	the	WW	are	getting	a	little	bit	older	now	and	the	stamina	to	stay	up	until	the	wee	
small	hours	or	sunrise	are	long	gone,	I	think	the	latest	this	time	was	about	1.30am.	 	 Though	that	doesn’t	
mean	the	hours	beforehand	aren’t	fun	and	interesting;	a	serious	amount	of	scotch,	wine	and	other	alcohols	
are	still	consumed	along	with	lots	of	fun	and	laughter.	
	
Once	again,	a	BIG	thank	you	to	Ken	and	Linda	for	hosting	us	all	and	hopefully	we	will	be	invited	back	next	
year	for	the	2018	Australia	Day	week.	
 
 
CLUB SPONSOR	
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Point	Road	Camp	Boranup	Forest	 	

March	4th	-	6th	 	

	

Alan	&	Alison,	Mark	Bolton,	Ray	Z,	Shane	&	Cherril	Ryan	&	Kevin,	Bob	&	Lesley	

	

We	left	Perth	9am	Friday	to	save	sites	for	the	weekend.	Arriving	at	Point	Road	at	12:45	pm,	noting	not	
many	sites	left	so	we	quickly	set	up	and	placed	tables	&chairs	about	to	save	enough	sites	for	us	all.	Ray	
arrived	soon	after	&	set	up.	Bob	&Ray	chatted	to	the	other	campers	while	I	went	for	a	walk	to	the	coast.	
After	tea,	we	were	entertained	by	the	Possums	coming	down	the	trees	to	eat	fruit	from	our	hands.	

	

Saturday	4th	 	

Alan	&	Alison	arrived	about	10am,	Shane	&	Cherril,	Ryan	&	Kevin	followed	soon	after.	Mark	arrived	in	time	
to	have	some	lunch	before	we	set	off	to	Bobs	Hollow	via	Point	&	Boranup	Roads	to	Cave	Rd	and	into	the	
Rocky	scratchy	Bob	Hollow	Track.	After	arriving	at	the	park	area	Shane	was	inspecting	damage	to	front	and	
rear	plastic	panels	which	were	easily	put	back	into	place.	From	here	it	was	a	bit	of	a	walk	to	the	fishing	
place	down	a	chain	rope	to	the	bottom.	After	a	good	look,	around	and	a	paddle	it	was	back	up	the	cliff	and	
walk	to	the	cars	to	tackle	the	rocky	road	back	in	time	for	refreshments	at	Lake	Cave.	Continuing	Conto	
Road	we	stopped	at	Conto	Spring	&	South	Beach	before	heading	back	to	camp	by	4pm	for	happy	hour,	tea	
and	more	possum	spotting.	

	

Sunday	5th	

Left	camp	8.30am	for	Willyabrup	Cliffs	and	parked	up,	Cherril	&	Kevin	stayed	to	mind	the	Vehicles	while	
the	rest	of	us	took	off	on	foot	to	the	cliffs	along	with	a	lot	of	assailers.	Spent	some	time	watching	the	
assailers	then	went	down	to	the	stairs	to	the	brook	and	rocks	back	up	the	stairs	along	the	track	to	the	cars	
for	a	quick	morning	tea	and	on	to	Old	Ellenbrook	Homestead	where	we	had	lunch.	After	lunch,	it	was	off	to	
Kilcarnup	where	tyres	were	deflated	to	take	the	track	into	Joeys	Nose.	Stopping	on	the	beach	where	Ray	&	
Mark	took	a	walk	along	the	beach	to	check	out	the	bikini	girls!	Next	stop	was	Cape	Mentelle	here	Kevin	
took	Shane	along	the	track	to	view	the	cliff	face.	 	 Back	out	the	track	to	inflate	the	tyres	before	heading	
back	to	camp	via	Conto	Road.	On	the	way,	Mark	lured	two	young	ladies	walking	the	Cape	to	Cape	Track	
into	his	vehicle	to	put	them	on	the	right	track.	Came	back	with	a	smile	on	his	face	soon	to	be	removed	by	
Ray	throwing	iced	water	on	him!	 	 Happy	hour	and	more	possum	feeding	followed.	

	

Monday	6th	 	

8:15	Alan	&	Alison	left	for	Dunsbough	while	the	rest	of	us	took	a	drive	through	the	forest	to	Donnybrook	
and	onto	Gnomesville	to	show	Kevin&	Ryan,	after	being	Gnomed	out	it	was	homeward	bound.	

Great	camp	site,	Great	weather,	Great	company!	Thank	You	All	for	making	the	weekend	enjoyable	

Bob	&Lesley.	
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Crabbing	Weekend	

Held	at	Estuary	Hideaway	Caravan	Park	 	
March	24	to,	March	25,	2017		
 
When	we	arrived	around	2pm	on	Friday	followed	by	Joe	and	Elisa.	John	&	Marlyn	Corduroy	and	Chris	&	Ray	
Scarce	were	already	setup.	Joe	managed	to	park	in	a	spot	which	was	to	prove	difficult	to	exit	from	later	in	
the	weekend.	Power	for	our	site	was	so	far	away,	we	had	to	borrow	and	extension	lead	from	the	park	
owner.	Later	that	day,	Chris,	Cara	and	their	two	children	arrived	along	with	Cara’s	Parents.	 	

Karen	&	Archie	arrived	mid-afternoon	to	engage	in	
some	social	activity,	but	chose	the	comfort	of	their	
own	bed,	rather	than	the	caravan	

The	usual	happy	hour	ensured	followed	by	tea	and	
more	social	activity	or	so	I	am	told	as	the	
combination	of	weeks	of	renovating,	a	little	red	wine	
caused	me	to	fall	asleep	in	my	dinner.	That	my	excuse	
and	I	am	sticking	to	it.	So,	I	managed	to	wander	off	to	
bed	and	fall	into	a	deep	sleep	fully	clothed.	When	
Glenda	retired	to	find	me	sprawled	across	the	bed,	
Joe	also	appeared	and	apparently	tried	to	wake	me	up.	This	is	all	hearsay	as	I	know	not	what	transpired,	
suffice	to	say	that	I	did	wake	up	enough	to	go	to	bed	properly.	

Saturday	was	a	bright	sunny	day,	and	I	was	as	fit	as	a	fiddle	(no	hangover),	so	after	a	breakfast,	we	took	
Charlie	Brown	for	a	walk	along	the	foreshore.	I	had	brought	my	Kayak,	so	after	morning	tea,	I	got	it	ready	
and	went	for	a	paddle.	Later	Glenda	went	for	a	paddle	followed	by	Archie	who	had	arrived	back	for	the	
day’s	festivities.	By	this	time,	we	had	been	notified	that	the	bore	had	failed	and	there	was	no	water	for	
showers	and	for	a	short	time	in	the	afternoon,	no	water	for	flushing.	This	was	the	only	down	side	of	the	
weekend,	but	sxxx	happens.	

After	Archie	had	his	paddle,	he	said	there	were	a	lot	of	crabs	out	there.	 	 By	this	time,	Bob	&	Leslie	had	
arrived	for	the	day.	

Returning	to	the	camp	site,	Ray	Scarce	had	prepared	his	crab	nets	and	kindly	offered	them	to	me	to	deploy.	
After	receiving	some	instructions	on	deployment	as	I	had	never	been	crabbing	before,	I	took	the	nets	and	a	
floating	container	for	the	crabs	and	nets	and	under	instruction	from	Archie	proceeded	out	to	deploy	the	
nets.	However,	Archie’s	depth	of	field	is	obviously	skewed	as	he	indicated	to	deploy	the	nets	much	further	
out	than	where	he	had	done	his	paddling.	After	deploying	the	nets,	I	returned	to	camp	for	lunch	and	give	
the	nets	a	chance	to	fill	up	with	crabs.	During	this	time,	I	spoke	to	a	couple	of	crabbers	who	had	got	three	
size	crabs,	and	said	most	were	just	undersize.	

After	lunch,	I	returned	to	the	water	to	check	the	
nets.	Leslie	also	took	her	nets	out	in	her	kayak,	
but	she	was	much	closer	in.	Upon	checking	the	
pots,	I	pulled	up	only	two	crabs,	both	of	which	
were	undersize.	So,	I	brought	the	pots	in	closer	
nearer	where	Leslie	was	set	up.	After	about	¾	
hour	I	pulled	up	stumps	with	no	crabs	to	show	
for	it.	Oh	Well	at	least	I	tried.	Leslie	stayed	out	a	
little	longer	and	eventually	returned	with	one	
crab.	
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After	a	short	break,	Leslie	returned	to	the	water	along	with	Chris	who	borrowed	my	kayak.	After	about	11/2	
hours	they	both	returned	with	only	a	couple	of	more	crabs.	Not	enough	for	a	feed,	so	they	were	given	to	
Chris	to	cook	up	for	themselves.	

Happy	hour	followed	with	the	usual	
Wanneroo	Wanderers	excessive	amounts	of	
nibbles.	During	this	time,	we	were	visited	by	a	
resident	possum	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

Bob	&	Leslie	left	after	tea	followed	by	Karen	&	Archie	later	that	evening	
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Sunday	saw	Joe	&	Elisa,	Chris	and	Cara,	Cara’s	Parents	all	pack	up	and	leave	after	an	enjoyable	couple	of	
days.	The	Corduroy’s	and	Scarce’s	stayed	on	for	one	more	night	

Thanks	to	all	who	attended	and	to	Karen	and	Archie	for	organising	the	event.	

CLUB	SPONSOR	
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FUNNIES 

Potatoes	
Well,	a	Girl	Potato	and	Boy	Potato	had	eyes	for	each	other,	and	finally	they	got	married,	and	
had	a	little	sweet	potato,	which	they	called	'Yam'.	
Of	course,	they	wanted	the	best	for	Yam.	
When	it	was	time,	they	told	her	about	the	facts	of	life.		 They	warned	her	about	going	out	and	
getting	half-baked,	so	she	wouldn't	get	accidentally	mashed,	and	get	a	bad	name	for	herself	
like	'Hot	Potato'.	
Yam	said	not	to	worry,	no	Spud	would	get	her	into	the	sack	and	make	a	rotten	potato	out	of	
her!	
But	on	the	other	hand	she	wouldn't	stay	home	and	become	a	Couch	Potato	either.	
She	would	eat	properly	so	as	not		to	be	skinny	like	her	Shoestring	Cousins.	
When	she	went	off	to	Europe,	Mr	And	Mrs	Potato	told	Yam	to	watch	out	for	those	hard-
boiled	guys	from	Ireland	and	the	greasy	guys	from	France	called	the	French	Fries,	and	when	
she	went	out	West,	she	must	watch	out	for	the	Indians	so	she	wouldn't	get	scalloped.	
They	sent	Yam	to	Idaho	P.U.	(that's	Potato	University	)	so	that	when	she	graduated	she'd	
really	be	"in	the	Chips".	
But	in	spite	of	all	they	did	for	her,	one-day	Yam	came	home	and	announced	she	was	going	to	
marry	Shane	Warne.	
	
"Shane	Warne!!!!"	they	cried.		
They	were	very	upset	and	told	Yam	"You	can't	possibly	marry	Shane	Warne	because	he's	
just	........	a	COMMENTATOR!"	

 

 

 

 

 

 

BRITISH HUMOUR IS DIFFERENT 
 

FREE YORKSHIRE TERRIER.  
8 years old, 

Hateful little bastard. 
Bites! 

 
FREE PUPPIES  

1/2 Cocker Spaniel, 1/2 sneaky neighbour's dog. 
 

FREE PUPPIES. 
Mother is a Kennel Club registered German Shepherd. 

Father is a Super Dog, able to leap tall fences in a single bound. 
 

JOINING NUDIST COLONY ! 
Must sell washer and dryer £100.  

 
WEDDING DRESS FOR SALE .  

Worn once by mistake. 
Call Stephanie. 
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FOR SALE BY OWNER. 
Complete set of Encyclopedia Britannica, 45 volumes. 

Excellent condition, £200 or best offer. No longer needed, got married, wife knows 
everything. 

 
Statement of the Century  

Thought from the Greatest Living Scottish Thinker--Billy Connolly."If women are 
so bloody perfect at multitasking, How come they can't have a headache and sex at 

the same time?" 

Children Are Quick  
	
TEACHER:	Why	are	you	late?	
STUDENT:	Class	started	before	I	got	here.	
	
TEACHER:	John,	why	are	you	doing	your	math	multiplication	on	the	floor?	
JOHN:	You	told	me	to	do	it	without	using	tables.	
	
TEACHER:	Glenn,	how	do	you	spell	'crocodile?'	
GLENN:	K-R-O-K-O-D-I-A-L'	
	
TEACHER:	No,	that's	wrong	
GLENN:	Maybe	it	is	wrong,	but	you	asked	me	how	I	spell	it.	
(I	Love	this	child)	
	
TEACHER:	Donald,	what	is	the	chemical	formula	for	water?	
DONALD:	H	I	J	K	L	M	N	O.	
	
TEACHER:	What	are	you	talking	about?	
DONALD:	Yesterday	you	said	it's	H	to	O.	
	
TEACHER:	Winnie,	name	one	important	thing	we	have	today	that	we	didn't	have	ten	years	ago.	
WINNIE:	Me!	
	
TEACHER:	Glen,	why	do	you	always	get	so	dirty?	
GLEN:	Well,	I'm	a	lot	closer	to	the	ground	than	you	are.	
	
TEACHER:	George	Washington	not	only	chopped	down	his	father's	cherry	tree,	but	also	admitted	it.	
Now,	Louie,	do	you	know	why	his	father	didn't	punish	him?	
LOUIS:	Because	George	still	had	the	axe	in	his	hand.....	
	
TEACHER:	Now,	Simon	,	tell	me	frankly,	do	you	say	prayers	before	eating?	
SIMON	:	No	sir,	I	don't	have	to,	my	Mum	is	a	goodcook.	
	
TEACHER:	Clyde	,	your	composition	on	'My	Dog'	is	exactly	the	same	as	your	brother's..	
Did	you	copy	his?	
CLYDE	:	No,	sir.	It's	the	same	dog.	
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TEACHER:	Harold,	what	do	you	call	a	person	who	keeps	on	talking	when	people	are	no	longer	interested?	
HAROLD:	A	teacher	
	
Due	to	current	economic	conditions	the	light	at	the	end	of	the	tunnel	has	been	turned	off			
		
  

	

 
	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

Giving	Up	Wine		

	
I	was	walking	down	the	street	when	I	was	accosted	by	a	particularly	dirty	and	shabby-looking	homeless	
woman	who	asked	me	for	a	couple	of	dollars	for	dinner.	
I	took	out	my	wallet,	got	out	ten	dollars	and	asked,	'If	I	give	you	this	money,	will	you	buy	wine	with	it	
instead	of	dinner?'		
'No,	I	had	to	stop	drinking	years	ago',	the	homeless	woman	told	me.	
'Will	you	use	it	to	go	shopping	instead	of	buying	food?'	I		
asked.	
'No,	I	don't	waste	time	shopping,'	the	homeless	woman		
said.	'I	need	to	spend	all	my	time	trying	to	stay	alive.'	
'Will	you	spend	this	on	a	beauty	salon	instead	of	food?'	I		
asked..	
'Are	you	NUTS!'	replied	the	homeless	woman.	I	haven't		
had	my	hair	done	in	20	years!'	
'Well,	I	said,	'I'm	not	going	to	give	you	the	money.	Instead,	I'm	going	to	take	you	out	for	dinner	with	my	
husband	and	me	tonight.'		
The	homeless	Woman	was	shocked.	'Won't	your	husband	be	furious	with	you	for	doing	that?	I	know	I'm	
dirty,	and	I	probably	smell	pretty	disgusting.'	
I	said,	'That's	okay.	It's	important	for	him	to	see	what	a	woman	looks	like	after	she	has	given	up	shopping,	
hair	appointments,	and	wine.'			
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RECIPIES 
Baked	Potato	with	Goat's	Cheese	 	
Ingredients	-	serves	2	
2	large	potatoes	
olive	oil	
salt	and	freshly	ground	black	pepper	
25g	butter	
1/2	cup	spring	onions,	chopped	
1/4	cup	parsley,	chopped	
1/4	cup	milk	
100g	goat's	cheese	
1/2	cup	parmesan	cheese	
extra	parsley	
salad	greens	
Method	
Place	potatoes	on	baking	sheet,	lightly	rub	with	oil	and	season	well.	 	 Place	in	a	200oC	oven	and	bake	until	
they	are	golden	brown,	have	a	crisp	skin	and	are	very	tender	-	allow	at	least	1	1/2	hours.	 	 	 Cut	them	in	
half	lengthwise	and	scoop	the	flesh	into	a	bowl,	leaving	enough	flesh	to	give	the	shell	substance.	 	 Mash	
the	flesh	and	add	the	butter,	spring	onions,	parsley,	milk	and	seasoning.	 	 Fold	through	the	goat's	cheese	
and	check	seasoning.	 	 Pile	this	mixture	back	into	the	potato	shells	and	then	top	with	parmesan.	 	 Return	
to	the	oven	and	cook	until	all	is	hot	and	the	parmesan	is	lightly	brown.	 	 Top	with	the	extra	parsley	and	
serve	on	a	bed	of	greens.	 	 	
	

Aunty	Margaret's	Baked	Apple	Sweet	

Core	and	halve	four	peeled	apples	-	leaving	core	hole	intact.	 	
Mix	together	2	Tbl	SR	flour,	1	Tbl	butter,	roughly	cubed,	3/4	
cup	sugar,	1	cup	water.	

Spoon	mixture	over	apples	and	bake	in	a	moderate	oven	until	
apples	are	tender,	approximately	45	minutes.	 	 Mixture	can	
be	lumpy	but	will	all	come	together	when	cooked.	 	 Serve	
with	custard.	
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UPCOMING EVENTS 
	

Wanneroo	Wanderers	4WD	Club	–	2017	

Trip	and	Social	Events	–	Fridge	Flyer	

	
	

DATE	 EVENT	 LEADER	
7.45pm	First	
Wednesday	of	each	
month	

Club	meetings:	2016/17	
11	Jan,	1	Feb,	1	Mar,	5	Apr,	3	May,	7	Jun	

Warradale	Community	
Centre,	Southmead	Dve,	
Landsdale	

14-17/04/2017	 Easter	-	Aurora	Ranges	 Ray	Z	

25/4/17	 Anzac	Day	-	day	run	Ledge,	Seabird	 TBA	

29/4/17	 BBQ	 Bob	&	Leslie	

5-7/05/2017	 Golf	competition	-	Ledge	Point.	 Steve	Morris	

21/5/17	 Day	run	-	Power	Line	 Graham	and	Shane	

3-5/06/2017	 Northern	Wheatbelt	Wander	 Mark	Bolton	

17/6/17	 Hot	and	Spicey	Pemberton	Cleanup	 Ken	&	Linda	

15/7/17	 Christmas	in	July	 Dave	and	Penny	

29/7/17		 	Wrights	Bridge	 	Tony	

8/8/17	 Dinner	&	Movie	Night	 KAren	

20/8/17	 Day	Run	Julimar	 Shane	

6/9/17	 AGM	 Joe	

8/9/17	 AGM	Dinner	–	Hillaries	Yacht	Club	 John	

16/9/17	 Karakin	Cleanup	and	campover	 Andrew	

23-25/9/17	 Wildflower	run	 Bob	&	Leslie	

7/10/17	 Pizza	Night	 Paul	

22/10/17	 Day	Run	–	Wongan	Hills	 TBA	

10-12/11/17	 Perth	4WD	Show	 	

19/11/17	 Dwellingup	 Kym	

8/12/17	 Christmas	Dinner	–	Mallard	Duck	 Karen	

31/12/17	 New	Years	Eve	 Ron	&	Ang	
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CLUB EQUIPMENT LIST 
 

	 	 MEMBERS	NAME	 DATE	REQUIRED	 DATE	RETURNED	 PASSED	ON	TO	

HIGH	LIFT	JACK	 	 	 	 		

EPIRB	 	 	 	 		

GAZEBO	 	 X	 	 2	 	 	 	 		

CLUB	BANNER	 	 	 	 		

LONG	HANDLE	SHOVEL	 	 	 	 		

FOLDING	SHOVEL	 	 	 	 	

STIHL	CHAINSAW	 	 	 	 		

TENT	{Rope	between	trees	type}	 	 	 	 	

WINCH	PULLEYS	x	2	 	 	 	 		

Snatch	Strap	9500mm	not	rated	 	 	 	 	

Snatch	Strap	8400	not	rated	 	 	 	 	

DRAG	CHAIN	3600mm	 	 	 	 	

SPORTIVA	ENSUITE	Ave	Con	 	 	 	 	

COLEMAN	GAS	LIGHT	 	 	 	 	 	

URN	 	 	 	 	
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BIRTHDAYS 
 

 

 

Date	 Name	 Date	 Name	 Date	 Name	
January	 February	 March	

7th	 Bob	Heasman	 14th	 Ray	Willis	 2nd	 	 Dave	Melbourne	
11th	 Marian	Granland	 18th	 Judy	Anderson	 6th	 Jenny	Downe	
22nd	 Paul	DiGiorgio	 	 	 12th	 Steve	Waterman	
28th	 Marlyn	Corderoy	 	 	 14th	 Angela	Francis	
	 	 	 	 20th	 Archie	Lind	
	 	 	 	 30th	 Mirella	DiGiorgio	

April	 May	 June	
	 11th	 Keith	Granland	 	 	 3rd	 Stephen	Lynch	
12th	 Ron	Francis	 	 	 4th	 Tony	Downe	
18th	 Jan	Setlak	 	 	 5th	 Chris	Scarce	
20th	 	 Joe	Arrigo	 	 	 21st	 John	Lyford	
26th	 Alan	Clark	 	 	 	 	

July	 August	 September	
6th	 Glenda	Batten	 21st	 Lyn	Willis	 	 1st	 Linda Zeffert	
9th	 John	Setlak	 26th	 Sue	Melbourne	 	 1st	 Kym Batten	
24th	 Ray	Zaetskey	 	 	 5th	 Steve Morris	
	 	 	 	 5th	 Ray Scarce	
	 	 	 	 19th	 Carol Clark	
	 	 	 	 20th	 Audrey Heasman	
	 	 	 	 21st	 Phil Anderson	
	 	 	 	 	 	

October	 November	 December	
1st	 Dave Clark	 5th	 Elisa	Arrigo	 7th	 Sue	Morris	
4th	 Karen	Lind	 	 	 19th	 Gabbie	Zaretskey	
6th	 Kerri Waterman	 	 	 24th	 John	Corderoy	
7th	 Penny Clark	 	 	 	 	
27th	 Mark Bolton	 	 	 	 	
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CLUB SPONSORS 
Wanneroo	Wanderers	acknowledge	and	thank	our	generous	sponsors.	

 

 

60	Erindale	Rd,	Balcatta	WA	6021	

Phone: (08) 9240 1700 
 

 

 

 

Address:	60	Erindale	Rd,	Balcatta	WA	6021	

Phone:	(08)	9240	1566	
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